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149373 FUCCO MAUDE

DOB: 04/09/1953 - PAROLED

Ms. Fucco presents as appropriately remorseful as well as
with some insight into her need for continued xxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. The Board votes to parole Ms. Fucco in
October 2016 with the following conditions: xxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx; restitution as required by the Court. The
reason for the staggered date is due to the nature and
seriousness of the offense and also to allow time for
transition and discharge planning. Parole is contingent
upon Ms. Fucco remaining booking free and remaining in any
program or educational course in which she is currently
enrolled. During any period she becomes unemployed, she

must actively work with her parole officer to perform up to
twenty hours weekly of community service. (GTD: 2/17/18)
HOME CONFINEMENT VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Verdi, Armesto

147725 LYON BRANDON L

DOB: 06/07/1988 - PAROLED

The Board commends Mr. Lyons on his xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We vote to parole him
in January 2017. The basis for the staggered parole is
because, on balance, the Board believes he should serve
more time on this case otherwise an earlier parole would
undermine the gravity and seriousness of the offense,
including injuries to the child-victim. Conditions of
parole include an xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
which may be administratively approved by the Chairperson;

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx,
as needed for duration of parole. The Board requests, if
possible, discharge planning to assist Mr. Lyons xxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx to occur

within
a reasonable time from his release. Parole is contingent
upon Mr. Lyon remaining booking free and remaining in any
program or educational course in which he is currently
enrolled. During any period he becomes unemployed, he must
actively work with his parole officer to perform up to
twenty hours weekly of community service. (GTD:8/12/17)
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, Armesto
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140190 MALONEY SOKKHAS K

DOB: 12/09/1992 - PAROLED

The Board is concerned with Mr. Maloney’s home plan and
does not find it appropriate to parole relese criteria.
Contingent on his submission of a new home plan, to be
administratively approved by the Chairperson and
investigated by Probation & Parole, the Board votes to
parole him in September 2016. Conditions of parole include

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx as
administratively
approved by the Chairperson. This is with GPS for six
months. Mr. Maloney must write a letter monthly to the
Chairperson updating her on his status and progress on
parole. Parole is contingent upon Mr. Maloney remaining
booking free and remaining in any program or educational
course in which he is currently enrolled. During any
period he becomes unemployed, he must actively work with
his parole officer to perform up to twenty hours weekly of
community service. (GTD: 2/3/22 ) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, Armesto

145350 MIRANDA PETER

DOB: 09/20/1993 - PAROLED

Board votes to parole Mr. Miranda to an approved home and
job plan. Other conditions include: xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx as administratively approved by the
Chairperson; xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, as needed for duration of parole. The
Board requests, if possible, discharge planning to assist
Mr. Miranda set up xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx to
occur within a reasonable time from his release. Parole is
contingent upon Mr. Miranda remaining booking free and
remaining in any program or educational course in which he
is currently enrolled. During any period he becomes
unemployed, he must actively work with his parole officer
to perform up to twenty hours weekly of community service.
GTD:6/18/18 ) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Verdi, Armesto

151993 MORANTO VINCENT

DOB: 10/12/1972 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Moranto in February 2017 to
Straight Parole. The reason for the long-staggered date is
due to the very serious nature of his offense including
property damage, physical injury and the length of his
sentence. The Board believes that he should serve
additional time as to parole him at this stage, would
promote disrespect for the law. (GTD:8/31/18) HOME
CONFINEMENT VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi,
Armesto
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109117 PERRIN LEE S

DOB: 10/18/1977 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Perrin in November 2016 to
his Virginia Plan with an approved home and work plan. This
is with acceptance through the Interstate Compact.
Condition of parole is that he is to immediately explore
and

engage

and

successfully

complete

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxx in the community and provide proof of same within
six months. Parole is contingent upon Mr. Perrin remaining
booking free and remaining in any program or educational
course in which he is currently enrolled. During any period
he becomes unemployed, he must actively work with his
parole officer to perform up to twenty hours weekly of
community service. (GTD: 1/27/20) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, Armesto

CONTINUED

141598 RENDON BORIS J

DOB: 05/25/1989 - CONTINUED

This matter is continued for one month (7/2016) as Mr.

Rendon was not advised that he was to appear for his
hearing. (GTD:4/18/17) HOME CONFINEMENT VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, Armesto

DENIED

546460 CIMAGLIA LUCAS

DOB: 12/13/1979 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board
appreciated Mr. Cimaglia's candor and his plan to maintain
xxxxxxxxx. We will deny parole without reconsideration at
this time in order to support xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx as we cannot
state without the structure of Home Confinement that he
could remain at liberty without violating the law. If at a
future date, Mr. Cimaglia has a change in circumstances or
if Home Confinement for some reason interferes with his
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx he can write to the Board for
reconsideration. (GTD: 1/18/17) HOME CONFINEMENT VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, Armesto

105022 DURANT JULIUS C

DOB: 08/03/1978 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal

history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Mr. Durant presents
with an extensive criminal history and is now returned for
a lengthy sentence for First Degree Robbery as well as a
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drug offense. The Board believes he should serve more time
and at this stage certainly cannot state that he can remain
at liberty without violating the law. Also, in light of his
record and new charge to parole him now would promote
disrespect for the law. We strongly encourage him xxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx upon release. We will see him again
in eighteen months (12/1/2017). (GTD: 11/16/20) MEDIUM
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, Armesto

152988 GAROFOLO DANIELLE

DOB: 02/01/1990 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole at this time given Ms. Garofolo's xxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
However, we will reconsider her in September 2016. Between
now and then the Board expects her xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx,

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
(GTD:6/5/17) WOMEN'S VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Verdi, Armesto

127735 JAIMES EDGAR H

DOB: 02/20/1978 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Mr. Jaimes presents
to the Board without any home or work plan for the State of
Rhode Island. He indicates that his parole plan is to his
family in Mexico. Notwithstanding there is no I-205
Immigration Detainer on his record. In addition he has yet

to produce any credible information that there is an
appropriate xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for him in
Mexico.
If the appropriate detainer and credible information about
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx is presented, Mr. Jaimes can write
to the Board for reconsideration. Otherwise the Board
feels compelled to deny parole without reconsideration
based on lack of appropriate home plan or availability of
xxxxxxxxxx without which we cannot state he could remain at
liberty without reoffending. (GTD:1/23/18 ) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almedia, Verdi, Armesto

103018 MOTTRAM HEATH R

DOB: 09/06/1974 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole without reconsideration in light of Mr.
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Mottram's criminal history for irresponsible and criminal
driving violations, including prior DUI and leaving the
scene of an accident as well as others. To parole under
these circumstances would promote disrespect for the law.
In addition Mr. Mottram had some limited insight at hearing
in respect xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx in order to avoid further
criminality. (GTD: 10/24/16) HOME CONFINEMENT
VOTE:UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, Armesto

555559 PABON CARMEN

DOB: 08/05/1968 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Ms. Pabon has a
criminal history for drug dealing and has returned for drug
dealing, including in the presence of children. She has had
a prior opportunity on parole and presented at hearing with
excuses for her criminal lifestyle. The Board believes she
needs
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We
will
deny parole without reconsideration for all of the above
reasons as we believe parole would depreciate the
seriousness of her crime, promote disrespect for the law

and we are not confident in her risk for reoffense.
(GTD:9/21/16) WOMEN'S

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-PRESENT:

Pisaturo,
Almeida, Verdi, Armesto

069180 ROBERTS MARK A

DOB: 10/29/1968 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board commends
Mr. Roberts on his xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, but in light of the
nature of his current offense for robbery as well as his
criminal history, which reflects a pattern of use of force,
the Board is hard pressed to parole him at this time as we
believe it would depreciate the seriousness of his offense
and promote disrespect for the law. In addition we cannot
state that he would remain at liberty without violating the
law. We will reconsider him in one year (6/2017).
(GTD:3/15/19 ) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Verdi, Armesto

129852 VIEIRA MARK D

DOB: 11/02/1979 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Mr. Vieira, although

he pleaded to the offense, denies all responsibility. He
also presented as very defensive at hearing. Based on these
circumstances the Board hard pressed to parole him as we
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believe it would promote disrespect for the law and without
any insight on his part he is a higher risk to reoffend..
He will flatten his sentence.(GTD: 10/20/16) HOME
CONFINEMENT

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,

Almeida,
Verdi, Armesto

WAIVED

131202 GRAY DAVID A

DOB: 01/26/1964 - WAIVED

After a full discussion with the Board Mr. Gray decided to
waive parole given the tremendous support he is receiving
on Home Confinement. If at any time he feels there are

impediments xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx he will write to
the Board for reconsideration. (GTD:1/20/17) HOME
CONFINEMENT

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-PRESENT; Pisaturo,

Almeida,
Verdi, Armesto

REV/REPAR

103062

MEDEIROS JOSEPH

JR

DOB: 11/07/1974 -

REV/REPAROLE
Mr. Medeiros presents as a Violator in the Community. Based
on his admission at hearing the Board votes to revoke
parole. The Board votes to reparole him and conditions of
parole will include xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. He
must
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx within two weeks of his hearing
date or the Chairperson should be notified. Mr. Medeiros
must actively work with his parole officer on a regular
basis to maintain a healthy work/treatment balance so that
he can comply with all conditions of parole. (GTD:10/11/16)
VIOLATOR IN THE COMMUNITY VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;
Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, Armesto

